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              CLUB MEETS: Wednesdays  from 6.00 pm  @Rotary Office 

            Evergreen Centre,   Unit 6  4-18 Discovery Drive, North Lakes. 

 

NOV 29   1823  - Oxley anchors off Pumicestone Channel to 

explore western Moreton Bay… 1876  - The Queensland flag is 

officially adopted… 1898  - C S Lewis, author of the 'Narnia' series of 

books, is born…  1948  - Aus. Prime Minister Ben Chifley launches 

the first mass-produced Australian car, the Holden FX… 1970  - 

Recreated goldfields town, Sovereign Hill in Victoria, is officially 

opened. 
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Hi everyone  

What an exciting meeting we had last week!  At our AGM the following members were 

nominated and elected for the Rotary Year 2018-2019: 

Jerry Smith – President (current President Elect) 

Andreas Kressibucher – President Elect (current President Nominee,                                                                 

President 2019-2020) 

Debbie El-Saadi – Secretary; Ashley Broad – Treasurer; John Lloyd – Board Director 

Bernard van der Bergen – Board Director; and I come back as – Immediate Past President    

 

Congratulations to all, I look forward to another great year of Rotary in our wonderful club!  As 

you know many hands make light work… there are a few non-elected positions within our 

Club to make it smooth running and an exciting, interesting time for all.  If you are interested in 

any particular area, please see the current Director of that area or the person looking after 

that portfolio or have a talk to one of the elected Board positions or even myself if you are 

interested.  More info can be found on the Rotary International webpage.  There’s exciting 

times ahead for our club as we Make a Difference in our Club and communities…. 

 

I attended our Cluster Meeting with our Assistant District Governor – Mary and Presidents of 

Redcliffe, Redcliffe Sunrise, Caboolture, Bribie Island and Rotaract Club of North Lakes, 

Sunday just gone.  It was good to share our clubs achievements and any issues we had to get 

any advice/suggestions.  Redcliffe wanted to know if our Grants guru – Bernard was for loan! 

Caboolture advised that they are hosting our World Rotary International President Ian Riesley 

(an Aussie!) in March 2018 and there will be a Dinner at Sandstone Point Hotel 18/03/2018 – 

more details to follow soon.  

 

This week we have Paul Szep from Blind Cricket Club to speak to us about his adventure and 

how he is helping getting our Blind community out and about in our Community.  Our last BBQ 

raising $$ for Mental Health will be on Tuesday 12/12/17 – if you can help please see Bron 

and our Christmas Trailer Raffle is going strong with Ashley organising time slots for ticket 

seller – please help out where you can. 

 

Not many meetings till the end of this calendar year.,, which will end with our 40th Birthday 

Bash.  Stay tuned for more info on this and how you can help on the night if you are around! 

 

Cheers for now Colleen 

 

25 November - was International Day for the 

Elimination of Violence Against Women, also 

known as White Ribbon Day. 



 
The Rotary Club of Lima Sunrise in Peru, is part of Rotary District 4455 and was 

chartered in 2005. They meet Thursdays for breakfast at 7.30 a.m. and currently 

have 10 members.  

Ladies and Gentlemen, A toast to the Rotary Club of Lima Sunrise! 

29th WEDNESDAY – Mr. Paul Szep- Blind Cricket Club 

December 6th  – Russ Stephenson - Project to 

Alleviate Malnutrition in PNG 

Dec 12th – Bunnings BBQ       Dec 13TH – Club Forum  

December 16th – RC KR-NL 40TH Year Celebration 

 

 

 

 CLUB ROSTER - IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO CARRY OUT YOUR REQUIRED 

DUTIES, PLEASE ASK ANOTHER MEMBER TO FILL IN FOR YOU **** 

Date  ► 

Duty  ▼ 

 29th Nov 

 

6th Dec 13th Dec 

 

SATURDAY 

16th Dec 

20th Dec   

Chair  Laura Fred Fred 40
th

 Year N0   

Duty  John Col Col celebration MEETING   

Host  Ashley Andreas Andreas Suttons on Christmas   

Thanks  Bernard Fran Fran The Beach Break   

  

   

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 Christmas Trailer & Hamper Raffle 

Week 1 sales= 1057 tickets sold                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Week 2 sales = 1037 tickets sold 

Week 3 at Coles Kippa-Ring = 900 tickets sold  

Week 4 at Coles Dolphin Ctre = 1500 tickets sold 

Week 5 at Coles Mango Hill  = 1411 tickets sold 

Week 6 at Coles Kippa-Ring (from Monday November 27th)                                                  

                                 Some of our marvellous Raffle Ticket Sellers:     Col & Colleen  
 
 
 

                                                  
         

SCHOOL’S DEFINITELY OUT!!!!  

* Teacher: “Whoever answers my next question, can go home”. Ghitty throws her schoolbag out the window. Teacher: “Who just 

threw that?!” Ghitty: “Me! OK.. I’m going home now!!”  

* Cella: I got an F in arithmetic." Host father: "Why?"Cella: "The teacher asked 'How much is 2×3?' and I said '6'" 

Host Father: "But that's right!" Cella: "Then she asked me 'How much is 3×2?’ Host Father: "What's the flaming difference?" 

Cella: "That's exactly what I said!"  

Club Rotarian Ossama El-Saadi 

has recently spent some time 

in hospital. We wish him a 

speedy recovery! 



                                                                          Tonight’s guest speaker: Mr Paul Szep  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

                                                          

                                            

 

 

 

                                            

      NOVEMBER CELEBRATIONS:      

 

                                                                                        
                                                                                                                                                                                         

        

 

  

The Rotary Foundation  

 

 

  

 

 

 
The Rotary Foundation is Rotary’s own charity and in 2016/17 we celebrated its centennial anniversary. Former 
Rotary International President Arch Klumph’s idea for an endowment fund dedicated to ‘Doing Good In The World’ 
planted the seed for The Rotary Foundation in 1917. 
 
That one idea and an initial contribution of $26.50 set in motion a powerful force for good that has transformed 
millions of lives around the globe over the decades. Over the last 100 years, the Foundation has spent over $3 billion 
on humanitarian programmes across the world. This includes spearheading the movement to eradicate polio across 
the world, as well as facilitating projects which address Rotary’s Six Areas of Focus. 
 
  

What do we do? – Rotary’s Six Areas of Focus 
 

The work of Rotary begins in the community, and every community has its own unique needs and concerns. While we 
serve in countless ways, we’ve focused our efforts in six key areas to maximise our impact. These areas encompass 
some of the world’s most critical and widespread humanitarian needs, and we have a proven record of success in 

addressing them. 

  
How do we do it? 

 
Projects within the Six Areas of Focus  
are funded by a grant system operated 
between Rotary clubs and The Rotary 
Foundation. This gives clubs the  
opportunity to apply for grants for projects 
which matter to them. 

PUT YOUR  

WEEKLY 

2 BUCKS 

WORTH IN 

YET!!???! 

The Brumbies Blind Cricket Association’s (BBCA) aim is to provide blind and vision impaired people 

located in the Region – Brisbane North side to the Sunshine Coast, the opportunity to participate in 

active sport through our blind cricket programs. 

By 26 November 2017, we hope to have acquired most of the equipment and support we need to begin 

cricket training. 

The upgrade to our shared clubhouse is due to be completed by this time and so, it is now time to ramp 

up recruitment of members for participation in our coaching and training program. 

At BBCA, all members are allowed to play Social Blind Cricket. Men and women, boys and girls, 

members with perfect sight and members who are vision impaired or blind. The game of Blind Cricket is 

a fun and inclusive sport at Brumbies Blind Cricket Association. 

We would be very pleased if you could pass this information on to blind and vision impaired people as 

word of mouth is a great way to let them know. 

We are currently actively recruiting players, volunteers and committee officials in order to make our 

November 26 launch a smooth success. If you can assist in any way please do not hesitate to contact us. 

https://blog.rotary.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swiss Y.E.P. student Pius Walser celebrates his 17
th

 birthday as well as bidding our Club a temporary farewell as he 

departs to join RC Redcliffe Sunrise for the 2
nd

 half of his exchange year. Best wishes to you Pius.. we will miss you, mate!  

Cella talks about experience so far…. Congratulations Jerry Smith .. elected RC KIPPA RING-NORTH LAKES President Elect for 2018/19!  

                                                                                           Club President 2017/18 Colleen Caruana presents Jerry with his incoming President’s Pin!   

Ghitty (Italy) and Cella (Brazil) proudly show off their new Senior school jerseys! 
Our Club’s 2016/17 YEP Inbounder Franzi Ruttenstock proudly 

presents our Club Banner to RC Vöcklabruck-Attersee 

(Austria) President Rainer Leitner. On right is their Club’s 

current Y.E.P. inbounder Teisha Murray from our District. 



THIS WEEK IN THE WORLD OF   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Rotary Down Under's Unsung Hero : 

A lifetime of service 
Local hero Harold Golland OAM has been a member of the Rotary Club of Quirindi, NSW, 
since its inception 72 years ago. 

Turning 100 years young on May 27, 2017, Harold Golland OAM has seen some amazing 
changes in Quirindi during his lifetime.  
He has been Shire president, chairman of the Hospital Board, member of Wallabadah 
Cricket Club, Australia Day Local Legend, Paul Harris Fellow, president of the Rotary Club of 
Quirindi, as well as a successful wool and sheep grower and businessman. Harold has been 
admitted to the University of Sydney as Associate Member of the Post Graduate 
Foundation for Veterinary Science, and was a recipient of the Queen Elizabeth II Silver 
Jubilee Medal. 

The first project the Rotary Club of Quirindi undertook was to provide an X-ray machine 
for Quirindi Hospital. The “Who’d A Thought It” Lookout was the next project, in 
partnership with Quirindi Council and the JR Taylor family. However, Harold believed that 
the project that most captured Rotary’s spirit, was when Quirindi Station was subdivided 
into soldier settlements. Bill McKay was granted a settlement, but experienced financial 
hardship due to the death of all his sheep. Rotary members supported Bill by farming and 
running his property in order to keep him on the block. 

Music scholarships, eradication of polio, emergency disaster shelters, speaking 
competitions, leadership programs, national science forums, international exchange 
programs, Model United Nations, health programs, and, this year, the installation of 
defibrillation units throughout Quirindi – Harold has been involved in the full range of 
Rotary projects, ably supported by his late wife, Eva.  
 
Last year, when spotted applying large amounts of salt to his meal and being warned 
of its health dangers, Harold remarked that “it must be very slow acting”. 

Happy birthday Harold – may we share your Rotary fellowship for years to come. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/photos/a.217335898308838.54089.184480288261066/2185770318132043/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/photos/a.217335898308838.54089.184480288261066/2185770318132043/?type=3
https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/photos/a.217335898308838.54089.184480288261066/2185770318132043/?type=3


****************************************************************************** 
NEXT ONE: TUESDAY 12

TH
 DECEMBER, 2017 

AT  BUNNINGS ROTHWELL STORE.. 

FUNDS RAISED TO BE DONATED TO ASSIST MENTAL HEALTH. 

 

         VOLUNTEER HELPERS PLEASE LIAISE WITH OUR BBQ ORGANISER: BRON  

      

 ****************************************************************************** 

   Hercules Road State School EarlyAct Club NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Here we go folks.. This is the Hercules Roads State School Earlyact Club’s entry in this year’s Quota International Christmas Festival  

of Trees competition open to local businesses, schools and community groups. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

"Chappy Nathan has settled in very 

well and is building relationships with 

students and parents in the school 

community. He is working 2 days a 

week and his impact is already being 

felt.  

Very grateful to Rotary Club of Kippa 

Ring-North Lakes for their financial  

moral and administrative support to 

procure our Chappy at Hercules Road 

State School.  Thanks to Rotarian 

Bron Crook and her BBQ team for 

their excellent work with the ongoing 

fund raising for our School Chaplain." 

LAURA VAN ZYL 

 

The Prime movers of the Hercules Road State School Chappy Project.. Rotarians Ashley Broad 

and Laura van Zyl .. Laura is also the backbone of the Earlyact Club.. She is absolutely “Making A Difference”  with some 

wonderfully amazing feedback about the Earlyact projects and regular heart warming stories of the club members’ 

compassionate joy through participation! 



Rotary Voices 

Stories of service from around the world 

CELEBRATING POSITIVE PEACE 
By Ana Cutter Patel, Executive Director, Outward Bound Peacebuilding, and a 2016 

Rotary Peace Fellow at Chulalongkorn University, Bangkok, Thailand 

 

Peace can be described as positive or negative. Negative 
peace refers to the absence of violence. Positive peace describes the attitudes, institutions and structures 
that, when strengthened, can lead to a more peaceful society. The Positive Peace framework developed 

by Institute for Economics and Peace (IEP) identifies eight factors that create peaceful societies. They are: 
A well-functioning government 
a sound business environment 
the equitable distribution of resources 
low levels of corruption 
high levels of human capital 
the acceptance of the rights of others 
the free flow of information 
good relations with neighbors 

 
Mexico conference spawns idea 

 
In May 2017, IEP and Outward Bound Peacebuilding (OBCP) successfully collaborated on a Rotary-supported 
conference bringing together 300 peacebuilders in Mexico to learn about the Positive Peace framework. The 
event showcased the strengths of both our organizations – IEP, a global think tank dedicated to peace as a 
tangible measure of human well-being and OBCP, an organization committed to experiential learning and 
conflict transformation. At the conference, through an interactive activity led by Outward Bound Mexico, we 
brought the concept of positive peace to life for the peacebuilders in Mexico. 
Over margaritas during a late June lunch, Michelle Breslauer, America’s Director of IEP and I had hatched 
an exciting idea. “What if we did the positive peace activity in New York City on the International Day of 
Peace?” 

To bring the event to New York City, we reached out to leaders of organizations representing the eight pillars 
of positive peace. A team of amazing staff and volunteers led us through the challenges of organizing a 
public event in a big bureaucratic city. There was a moment in August, a month out from the event, when not 
one invited leader had accepted our invitation, the city’s parks department had not yet assigned us a space 
to hold the event, and there was no response to our media advisory. 

Rotary comes through 
Then Dr. Jasmin Cowin, president of the Rotary Club of New York, said yes. She would represent Rotary as 
Pillar #2: A sound business environment.  We were thrilled! Rotary is a powerful partner to IEP and 

OBCP.  Soon after, Laura Gonzalez-Murphy, director of the New York State Office for New Americans, 
agreed to represent Pillar #8: Good relations with neighbors. A week before the event we had eight fabulous 
leaders confirmed. 
We celebrated Positive Peace on 21 Sept 2017, the UN-established International Day of Peace. Several 
dozen New Yorkers gathered under a bright blue sky on the city harbor to celebrate the people and 
organizations that make our communities safe and livable. 

Quiet and hesitant at first, the group quickly jumped into the activity with enthusiasm. Each of the pillar 
leaders shared how their organization contributes to peace, reminding us that we all have a stake in keeping 
neighborhoods, cities, and countries peaceful. 

Using brightly coloured ribbons, the participants wove their way from one pillar to another – visually and 
literally connecting the group. In the final circle, people expressed their gratitude for having an opportunity to 
appreciate and physically embody the idea of positive peace. They all committed to coming back in 2018. 

 

https://blog.rotary.org/
http://economicsandpeace.org/
http://outwardboundpeace.org/
http://www.nyrotary.org/
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Sue Broad ( with Mitch?!? ) Ken Peters Ashley Broad  


